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Board of Memphis and Shelby County

Community Redevelopment Agency

CITY HALL 125 NORTH MAIN STREET SUITE 450, MEMPHIS TENNESSEE 38103-2084 (901) 576-6610
MINUTES

Meeting of the Policies and Procedures Committee

125 N. Main Street, Conference Room A

Date: July 19, 2012

Meeting Attendance
Policies and Procedures Committee Members

	OFFICERS/MEMBERS
	Name
	PRESENT
	ABSENT

	Chairman
	Deborah Daniels
	X
	

	Vice Chairman
	Ann Langston
	X
	

	Member
	Michael Massey
	X
	


Legal Staff:  None

DPD/CRA Staff:  Clara Harris, Principal Planner; Marion Jones, Senior Planner, and Verlean Kelly, MLC Secretary.

Visitors:  John Dudas, Alexandra Mobley-Zinn and Luretha Phillips

Meeting started at:  8:42 A.M.
Agenda Item II.


Discussion:  Proposed Changes to Bridges Parking Facility Redevelopment Plan and 


Agreement (Committee Recommendation)
Clara Harris gave a recap of the proposed redevelopment plan for the Bridges parking since dated back from November 2009.  She mentioned that the current lot that Bridges occupies is an illegal parking lot due to the previous Mixed Use Zoning and now the UDC requirements for the Bridges and the proposed MLB lots.  Clara also stated a concern of developing on privately owned property using TIF funds.  After legal inquiry and CRA Board discussion, it was decided to only use TIF funds for the perimeter landscaping and R.O.W. of the MLB lot and Bridges would be responsible for improvements on its own property lot and MLB lot. She added that it was decided by the Board that CRA would pay for the site prep but not the actual paving of the lot and there would be a 50/50 split of the cost of the Plan Development filing process.
John Dudas stated that City Council approved the Plan Amendment to allow TIF funds to be used on MLB lots with such improvements as the proposed plan.  He showed the proposed location and site improvements for the lots and that City’s Planning Dept. and Engineer’s office recommended relocating the driveway entrance back off of A.W. Willis further north of the Bridges lot.  Since the improvements are too substantial for Bridges budget, he recommended that this Plan be treated consistently with the approach requested of acquiring lots for the Burkle Estates.  John’s request from the Committee was to recommend to the CRA Board that:
1. Bridges fund improvements of the landscaped parking lot owned by the organization.

2. TIF funds pay for improvements to the MLB lot and improvements in the R.O.W. adjoining the proposed parking facility.

3. Improvements are contingent upon Bridges commitment to fund improvements of $50K on its property and the transfer of the improved MLB lot to Bridges for a total project from all sources up to $101,200.
Staff and Committee Concerns:
Committee Member Ann Langston wanted to be consistent and have Bridges to show confirmation of available funding of $50K.  Committee Chair Deborah Daniels wanted clarity on what CRA/TIF funds were going to be paying for since, a letter from Josh Whitehead, Dir. of Planning stated the activities for TIF funds to be used. John explained that since the plan amendment was approved City Council, TIF funds now would pay for everything on the MLB lot (clearing, prep, landscaping, paving, R.O.W., etc.) prior to transferring it over to BRIDGES.  Clara read the language approved in the Plan Amendment on a case by case basis.  Clara also stated her concern of issuing funds when the final document/plat had not been recorded in the Engineer’s Office to make the transaction legal and binding.  Committee Chair Deborah Daniels recommended to make it contingent prior to TIF funds being awarded.  It was suggested to develop a standard checklist template of information needed from applicants to be submitted with requests of TIF funds, especially confirmation of available funds.
RECOMMENDATION:

Policies and Procedures recommendation to the CRA Board would be to approve TIF direct draw/Re-allocation of funds would be “up to $101,200” for the Proposed Changes to Bridges Parking Facility Redevelopment Plan and Agreement contingent upon language throughout the Resolution be changed stating that 1) TIF direct draw/Re-allocation of funds would be “up to $101,200”, 2) Final Plat must be recorded in Engineer’s Office prior to distribution of TIF funds, and 3) 50/50 share of any other administrative cost associated with the Plan Development filing process.  Committee Member Michael Massey made a motion for the recommendation and Committee Member Ann Langston seconded motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Agenda Item III. 

Discussion:  Proposed Land Acquisition (244 Greenlaw) and Parking Facility 

Development for Memphis College Prep (Committee Recommendation)
Clara Harris stated that the 244 Greenlaw parcel was presented during the May payout meeting.  Staff wanted to know what Initiative it would be a part of and asked for the minutes from the Acquisition Committee meeting noting acquisition of the parcel.  Those minutes were not available to submit.  Clara advised that the proposal for parking could be treated as a new project to be discussed during the July 9th Acquisition Committee meeting and the presented to the Policies and Procedures Committee to be approved on a case by case basis.
John Dudas gave a presentation of the location and site plan of Memphis College Prep.  He showed an aerial view of the proposed site to acquire that would coincide with Memphis College Prep.  He also noted the intentions of the school to expand its site to service more students and adequate parking for faculty, staff and visitors.  John requested to do a Plan Amendment to use TIF funds to acquire to property from the owner, develop a landscaped parking lot (est. of 28 spaces) and donate it to Memphis College Prep.  John also explained the budget for the project.
Staff and Committee Concerns:
Committee Member Michael Massey asked what the enrollment growth for the school was.  John stated that they add a grade every year.  Alex Mobley-Zinn added that per administration of the school if they could not expand at the current location within 12-18 months, they would have to move.  Committee Member Michael Massey also asked if there was language which stated if the school moved, they could not maintain upkeep and landscaping, the property donated would transfer back to CRA.  John stated it would be in the contract.  He then mentioned another parcel 593 Sixth that he would like to acquire and redevelop for the school in the future.  The property is currently occupied and has burned twice.  It’s being pursued via condemnation and/or eminent domain.
RECOMMENDATION:
Committee Member Michael Massey made a motion to recommend approval of TIF direct draw/Re-allocation of funds would be “up to $212,600” for the Proposed Land Acquisition (244 Greenlaw) and Parking Facility Development for Memphis College Prep.  The approval was contingent upon adding language in the contract which states if Memphis College Prep sells/move from site and if they cannot maintain upkeep and landscaping, the donated property would transfer back to CRA. Committee Member Ann Langston seconded motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  After further discussion, Committee Member Ann Langston made a motion to revise the approved motion and add language as #4 to the contingent clauses in the Resolution to state, “Include but not limited to ongoing maintenance of the property, landscaping and agree to transfer the donated property back to MLB in the event Memphis College Prep moves”.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Michael Massey.  The motion passed unanimously.
Adjournment
*This meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m.
